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THE FOUR WAY TEST. 

IS IT THE TRUTH? 
IS IT FAIR TO ALL CONCERNED? 

WILL IT BUILD GOOD WILL AND BETTER FRIENDS? 
WILL IT BE BENEFICIAL TO ALL CONCERNED? 

 

“FROM OUR PRESIDENT”  
 

1999-2000 PRESIDENTIAL CITATION: “LETS GO FOR IT” 
 

Membership participation is the key factor to Rotary’s success in the new 
millennium. 
 

In his recent visit to Bulawayo D.G. Eric Marques challenged the presidents, 
officers and crew 2000 to apply Rotary’s 1999-2000 theme “Act with consistency, 
Credibility and Continuity.” D.G. Eric encouraged all clubs to participate in the 



1999-2000 presidential citation. I say: “LETS GO FOR IT!”   
 
The 1999-2000 presidential citation offers a challenge to individual members to 

achieve a full understanding of what it means to be a Rotarian. Active participation of 
individual members in all aspects of Rotary is the Key factor to Rotary’s success in the 
new millennium.  
 

To qualify for the Presidential Citation clubs must complete 8 or more activities 
from a menu of 14. (See menu list on Pg..) The major and compulsory activity which ever 
Rotary club must achieve is: Ensuring that ever club member is personally invited to serve 
on a project committee, or take responsibility for some aspect of club service. To earn the 
1999-2000 Presidential Citation certificate our club must meet it’s goals by 1st April 2000. 
 
Bulawayo Rotary Club’s strength and success in this competition is dependant on the 
quality of our membership which was well acknowledged by D.G. Eric. 
 

Please be advised that the club secretary Rtn. Julie Bonett and I will be 
approaching every member individually, inviting you to serve on a project committee. 
 

LET’S GO FOR IT. IT’S THE ONLY MILLENNIUM 
PRESIDENTIAL CITATION! 

 

Editorial Content 
 

This is the first bulletin of the new Rotary Year, and as such, your EIT (Editor in 
Training) is still very much on a learning curve. In view of this any suggestions or 
contributions will be gladly accepted. 
 

Once again our Bulletin has staggered into being after an absence of some months. 
Our thanks goes to Nomsa who did such a splendid job, but cannot continue due to 
pressure of work. 
 

Your EIT (Editor in Training) and EIC (Editor in Charge) will certainly try their 
best to make this bulletin a regular event. However, we do need contributions from the 
Committee Chairman, and all Club members. If you have anything of interest, please 
contact Maureen or myself and we will include it. 
 

On the 15th September 1999, I had the privilege to view the ED Programme at 
work. What an experience!?! Everything running smoothly, as all the children dressed in 
their red “Rotary Cares” gowns moved from one doctor to another. Thank you to all the 
ED team! 
 

Another surprise awaited us during the tea break. “Hillside Infant School” had 
decided to collect old clothes to give something back to Rotary. For the first time since I 
joined Rotary I felt as if we had achieved something. Thank you to all at "Hillside Infant 
School" for your generous offer. 
 



The Other Rotary Clubs 
 

Bulawayo South:   Bulawayo Club, Mondays Lunch. 
President:    John Parkin. 
 

Belmont:    Bulawayo Golf Club, Tuesdays Lunch. 
President:    Albert Gamble. 
 

Matopos:    BAC Club, Tuesday Evenings 17.30. 
President:    Myles Kumalo-Leher.  
 


